October, 2024 H&I Report
The only purpose of the Northern California Hospital and Institution Committee is to carry the message of AA to alcoholics in corrections and treatment facilities and facilities serving alcoholics in Northern CA. In Tulare County (NorCal Area 93) we continue to meet this purpose by holding AA meetings in 8 treatment facilities and the Tulare County Jail. In September 2024 we held 21 H&I meetings and distributed AA books upon request. We make available the AA Big Book, 12 Steps and 12 Traditions, Living Sober and Daily Reflections. These are available in Spanish and English.
We continue to need more volunteers. Monthly we cover our commitments in the 8 treatment facilities with an average of 25 volunteers. In Tulare County Jail, Avenal, Corcoran and SATF Prisons, we continue to fall short of being able to cover all the meetings. In the Prisons, there is an average of 40 monthly AA meetings at each location, while we can attend an average of 6 meetings monthly. In Tulare County Jail, we can take in a minimum of 40 meetings monthly and are able to take an average of 6 monthly. This shortfall is due having a small pool of cleared volunteers. Please share this information with your groups and send any interested AA members to our next Orientation listed below. If an AA member is interested and wants to discuss this further prior to that date, I can be contacted at handiarea93@gmail.com or Central Office can provide my phone number.
As with other service entities, our monthly expenses remain constant while contributions vary. Currently, NorCal H&I is running at a negative monthly income but year to date are positive. Based on trends we believe this will even out over the next month. At our upcoming budget meeting at the end of October, it is expected that we will adjust our Prudent Reserve and Cash on Hand to reflect our actual numbers, which will most likely put us at a shortfall. It would be helpful if all groups would pass the pink can and have their Treasurer send the money in monthly. If your group does not have a Pink Can, please contact Central Office or me.
Please take a moment to visit the H&I page on www.aa-tulareco.org Here you will find all current Northern California Hospital and Institution Committee information including our financial reports and the contact information to get involved in the IVSS program. This is a unique opportunity to sponsor an AA member behind the walls. Currently, they are in the process of starting this program at Corcoran, SATF and Avenal Prisons. The meetings are held via phone call, text or in person. Our volunteer’s anonymity is protected as all calls are sent through an exchange.
Our next in-person orientation: November 9, 2024; 9:00 am; at 526 N. Bridge Street, Visalia, CA 93291 followed by our business meeting at 10:00 am. This information is also listed on the Tulare County Website at www.aa-tulareco.org.
In Service,
Joyce R., Area 93 Chair

